
November 14th, 2023 
 
To the Town of Bourne Board of Health Commissioners: 
Don Uitti, Barbara Princiotta, William "Dusty" Meier, 
Robert Collett, William "Bill" Doherty, Chair and Terri 
Guarino, Agent. 
  
I am writing this letter as an abutter to ask you to VOTE 
NO on the application for the construction of a 4-bedroom 
house at 176 Scraggy Neck Road, Cataumet, MA.  
  
Currently there is a small, 612 sq. ft., cottage on this lot. 
The applicant is asking for eight variances in order to build 
an 8,056 sq. ft. house (see their plan dated 9-12-2023), 
which is significantly larger than the agreed to 4,317 sq. ft. 
home agreed to by the Conservation Commission in May, 
2022. 
  
Requesting eight variances immediately tells the Board 
that it is a difficult location, impacted and constrained by 
coastal banks, salt marshes, salt ponds and other wetland 
resource areas. All of these areas are hydrologically 
connected and any leaching fields built within 100' of the 
wetlands require that they be analyzed and presented to 
the BOH by a certified hydrogeologist before any 
application for construction is considered. 
  
Bourne Bylaws: Pursuant to Chapter 111 Section 31 of 
Mass. General Laws, the Bourne Board 
of Health. at its regular meeting of May 24. 1995 voted to 
amend its regulation of September 28, 1988. effective date 
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October 19, 1988 by changing the 4th sentence of said 
regulation to read as follows: 
In addition, a hydrogeology study. prepared by a hydro 
geologist or professional sanitary engineer. will be 
required by the Board of Health for all leaching facilities 
within 100 feet of a wetland or watercourse as defined 
by 310 CMR 15.01, 1978 Title 5. 
Bourne Board of Health 
  
When following the set back requirements dictated by the 
Town of Bourne Bylaws and Massachusetts Law, there is 
a potential building envelope that would allow a the 
construction of a site-sensitive home. Eight variances are 
not necessary to build a house on this location. 
  
Please enforce the Bourne Bylaws and VOTE NO on this 
application. 
  
Thank you, 
Kate McCarey 
168 Scraggy Neck Road 
  
 





 

HYDROGEOLOGIC STUDY REQUIREMENT FROM THE TOWN OF BOURNE 

BOARD OF HEALTH TOWN OF BOURNE 

Pursuant to Chapter 111 Section 31 of Mass. General Laws, the Bourne Board of Health. at its 
regular meeting of May 24. 1995 voted to amend its regulation of September 28, 1988. effective 
date October 19, 1988 by changing the 4th sentence of said regulation to read as follows: 

In addition, a hydrogeology study. prepared by a hydro geologist or professional sanitary 
engineer. will be required by the Board of Health for all leaching facilities within 100 feet of a 
wetland or watercourse as defined by 310 CMR 15.01, 1978 Title 5. 

Bourne Board of Health  

 

Thank you in advance for your consideration and no vote on this project. 

 

Kind Regards, Maryfrances Galligan 

Please scroll to next page for proposed building site 
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